Community Building Development Team
Board of Director’s Minutes
Date:   Tuesday – January 13, 2015

Time: 7:30 a.m.
Location: Cedar Springs Tool Engineering
Kurt Mabie called the meeting to order at 7:45 a.m.
Members Present:  Kurt Mabie, Betty Truesdale, Carolee Cole, Nick Andres, Sally Howland 

Members Absent:  Tom Mabie, Dale Larson, Sue Wolfe, Tom Holloway
I. Agenda Development and Approval – Nick Andres moved and Betty Truesdale seconded to approve the agenda as presented.  Approved
II. Approval of Minutes from December 9, 2014 meeting – Betty Truesdale moved and Sally Howland seconded to accept the minutes as presented.  Approved
III. Treasurer’s Report and Approval – Wolverine Printing was paid $17.20 and $6.00 from the General Fund for marketing materials.  $122.35 interest was earned in the Building Account.  Building Fund Account $355,525.73.  Cash Account $2,238.17.  Fire Barn Account $130,000.  
A. A bill from South Peat Environmental (SPE) in the amount of $1775.00 for wetlands delineation was discussed.  Kurt Mabie asked Betty Truesdale to get clarification from Josh Zuiderveen and Bob Truesdale regarding whether Bob and Betty Truesdale had taken responsibility for part of the amount or whether it was all the responsibility of the CBDT. Nick Andres moved and Sally Howland seconded to pay the bill at an amount not to exceed $1775.00 for delineation of wetlands along Cedar Creek at four sites for water flooding/overflow.  Approved.
B. Carolee Cole moved and Kurt Mabie seconded to accept the treasurer’s report as presented.  Approved.

IV. Review of topics from the bylaws that may need to be tweaked or we may need to be reminded of – Tabled 

V. Discussion of how we distribute Board of Director minutes
A. There was agreement to move questions on the minutes to the end of the meeting after people have had more time to review the minutes. 
B. Question regarding when minutes can be posted on-line.  Can they be placed on the website with a title that says, “Pending Approval?”  Carolee Cole will research and clarify.
VI. Johnson Property – There was a clean-up event on Saturday, January 10, 2015.  Approximately 20 guys showed up with five chain saws.  There were over 10 guys from the West Michigan Hawks semi-professional football team who showed up!  A lot of clearing was accomplished.  
A. Suggestion that we chip the brush rather than burning it since it cannot be burned without moving it.  
B. Johnson’s have until the 10th of February to finish their part of the clean-up.  There is money from the purchase in escrow to complete the clean up if they are unable to finish it by the deadline.  
C. The land cannot be donated to the CBDT by CS Manufacturing until one year from the date of purchase for tax purposes.  This will have an impact on the purchase of the easement along the White Pine Trail.  
VII. Coxon Property – Leon Stout is drawing up the documents for purchase.  An appraisal will be obtained as part of the closing for tax purposes.  Betty Truesdale made a motion and Sally Howland seconded to pay $15,000 for the property plus any closing costs.  Approved.  
VIII. Other Possible Land Acquisitions – Tabled  
IX. Library Building update

A. Kurt Mabie discussed forming a fund raising committee consisting of a couple of people from the CBDT, a couple from the Library Board, and a couple from the Friends of the Library and/or community with Bob Ellick.  Mr. Ellick was very open to the idea. 
B. Nick Andres will ask Duane McIntyre to make a presentation at the January 20 team meeting. 
X. Amphitheater –Tom Holloway had a discussion with City Manager, Thad Taylor to identify next steps and concerns.  
A. Mr. Taylor had a significant number of operational questions.  
B. Suggestion to get a design and layout to the City Council.  
XI. Natural Flowing Spring Development – Tabled.  Tom Mabie is out of town.
XII. Design Committee update – Tabled.  The focus of the next several months will be on supporting the Library Board in the preparation and building of the new Library as well as supporting the DDA in the necessary steps to get the walking trail along Cedar Creek planned, paid for, hopefully with grant money and begun.
XIII. Time Line Development – Three Phases
A. Phase 1 – Library 

1. Library site plan is in process 

2. Site preparation.  It would be our hope and goal to start moving earth and begin the retaining wall so the Library can be built along with the Brewery!
B. Phase 2 – Smaller Projects

1. Amphitheater

2. Walking Trail

3. Spring 

a. Rain Garden by Spring

b. Sculptures
c. Historic Plaque
4. Fire Barn removal

C. Community Building

1. Purchase of Johnson Property.  

2. Purchase of Coxon property. 

3. Clean-up of Johnson and Coxon property.  
4. Master Site Plan for the entire City Square area.  
5. Prints for Community Building 
D. Kurt Mabie asked the Board of Directors to look at the Master Plan on line on the Chamber of Commerce Website.
E. Suggestion to create a large display on Main Street that would lay out the plans for the various projects. 
XIV. Delineation of Wetlands Report – has been done.  Duane has the report and also has the prints from 2007 to work with. 

XV. DDA/Trout Unlimited/Walking Trail Along Creek update – Perry Hopkins is working with Josh Zuiderveen to get grants and money to fund the walking trail and with Tom Mabie on development of the flowing spring  

XVI. Fire Barn Update – Dale Larson unavailable.
XVII. City Council Update 
A. Suggestion to have a work-shop/town-hall meeting with the City of Cedar Springs, and any other entities, non-profits, etc., who would like to work together.  Kurt Mabie will discuss with City Manager, Thad Taylor.
B. Develop list of presentations, month they will be presented and who will be responsible for the presentation – Tabled till the Site Plan is in hand.  Kurt will talk with Duane McIntyre regarding the date they expect to have the Site Plan completed.
C. Schedule a second round of presentations to community groups – Tabled 
XVIII. North County Trail Update – Becoming a Trail Town 

A. Amy Anderson and her Dad, Tom Anderson, a lawyer from Cedar Springs in years past and mom, a teacher in Cedar Springs in years past, are interested in joining the North Country Trail process.  
B. We will make a presentation to City Council in February.  
C. This project will benefit the City of Cedar Springs more than any other entity.
XIX. Website update – Stacy is ready to pass the completed website to us for upkeep.  She has just a few more changes to make.
XX. Goals / Strategies Team – Tabled 
XXI. Marketing/Communication – Carolee will do Thank You cards to the West Michigan Hawks and other participants in the Johnson property clean-up
XXII. Naming of Area – Tabled 
XXIII. Grants / Fundraising 
A. Grant Writers – Will check with Claudia Mabie and Sonia Cronkright as well as other regarding who in Cedar Springs who is willing and qualified to help with this.

B. Capital Campaign Team

C. Nick Andres is willing to consider whether he could make a commitment.  
XXIV. Agenda Development for January 20, 2015 Team Meeting – Kurt will be out of town so Nick Andres will chair the meeting.  Perry Hopkins will be making a presentation regarding wetlands.  Duane is being asked to present on the Library progress.
XXV. Next Director’s Meeting – Tuesday, February 10, 7:30 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted

Carolee Cole

Secretary
